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(Describe substaree or conts!
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On I 1 2% | S04 _, I made delivery of the sheve deseribed
“(Date) : (Year)

substance(s) or contain=i{s} to C - Khuprn of

& |
Ei

g_ c )& , _ in sabstantially the same condition
(Law Enforcement Ageicy; '

as when I received it.

Place:
Date:

Sworn to
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. hwuia ;’—:Il;ﬂ:‘ﬁ)r Soﬁ Cﬁl‘az‘!“?
ommission expires: _i.ﬁlra__.?tt r




CONTROL NO. SOOI &7 ' .
PRINT ALL INFOR;..ATION EXCEPT WHERE SIGNA . _RE IS REQUIRED " _ )

/ \ /
FORM C (RULE 6) ()
CERTIFICATE OF PROOF OF CHAIN OF PHYSISCAL ,{fﬂ.{’
: CUSTODY OR CONTROL A
(Subsequent Change of Custody) u'“\
This is to certify that [ JANE MILLWOOD am employed by
E (Name) 09-16-2004 0037
SPARTANBERG_CO SHERIFF?' S OFFICE as EVIDENCE OFFICER and that on
(Name of Agency or Department) (Capacity of Employment)
o -4 . DU ,treceived IN PERSON
(Date) (Year) (Specify Whether by Mail or in Person)
from dmp b of SPTBG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE
(Name of Person) (Law Enforcement Agency)
the following substancg(s) or -container(s) which were originally seized by
K PeARsoN
(Name of Person making Original Seizure)
(Describe substance or container with sufficient particularity to distinguish it.)
ONE SEALED BEST BAG .
- On LD - Qq . Uq , | made delivery of the above described
(Date) o (Year)
substance(s) or contnincr({s) to DRUG VAULT of
' (Name)
SPARTANBURG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE ' in substantially the same condition

(Law Enforcement Agency)

as when I received it.

ithia REAINEY ool

Place;: SPTBG CO S.0. - — (Signature)

Date: (g -7k -O’T
Sworn to me on this l I:J_[ day ot v é

Dt

\oury Public for South Carol(na
My Commission expires: [2. 08 07




S INEORSIATION. EXCEPT WHERE SIGN ATURE 1§ REQUIRED

FORM C (RULE 6)
CERTIFICATE OF PROOF OF CHAIN OF PHYSISC—\L

CUSTODY OR CONTROL i
B {Subsequent Change of Custody)— - ——— ———mimmo— gy g -
T  0-37-2004 uligl
This is to certify that [ JANE MILLWOOD , . - am emploved by .
’ : ~ (Name) ' )
SPARTANBURG_CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE as _EVIDENCE OFFICER and that on
(Name of Agency or Department) ' (Capacity of Employment) '
}R—{G) , L,‘-/j}f , Lreceived IN PERSON
(Date) (Year) - (Specify Whether by Mail or in Person)
from ____- ﬂk[')p' hox of _SPTBG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE
(Name of Person) (Law Enforcement Agency)

Ath(e following substance(s) or container(s) which were originally seized by

J Ke iy :

(Name of Person makmo Original Seizure)
(Describe substance or container with sufficient particularity to distinguish it.)

ONE SEALED BEST BAG

On -0l S, DY, I made delivery of the above described
(Date) (Year) .
substance(s) or contaihcr(s) to - DRUG VAULT o of
(Name) )
SPARTANBUR® CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE __in substantiall'y the same condition

(Law Enforcement Agency)

: . aswhen I received it. : ” | .
T Ol

Place: _SPTBG €0 S.0. B I P Sig
‘,:Dllt(" P, ‘”IJ DU A o




"FORM C (RULE 6)

CERTIFICATE OF PROOF OF CHAIN OF PHYSISCAL ' ‘ '\_/V)
CUSTODY OR CONTROL
(Subsequent Change of Custody) E |\(‘ \
< . u | | o
This is to certify that I JANE-MILLWOOD s - am emploved by
N : :
o (Name) 09-16-2004 0042
SPARTANBURG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE as EVIDENCE OFFICER ‘and that on
- (Nameof Agency or Department) (Capacity of Employment) '
_ n ~.\ -, D L} , 1 received ~IN PERSd.‘I' 7
(Date) (Year) (Specify Whether by Mail or in Person)
from Arof D of _SPTBG CO SEERIFF'S OFFICE
(Name of Person) ' (Law Enforcement Agency)
the followinn substance(s) ‘or . container(s) which were oniginally seized by
- 3(1 ) .
0. RouM o™
" (Name of Persondnakmo Ohomal ngzure)
(Descnbe substance or container with sufficient particularity to dlSﬂnf’UISh it.)
ONE SEALED BEST BAG
On -] ,__OW  1madedelivery of the above described
(Date) - (Year) :
substance(s) or container(s) to DRUG VAULT ' of
' : - ) (V.lme) )
SPARTAWBURG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE in substantinl]y the same condition

(Law Enforcement Agency)

as when [ received it.

s [,\\ f N ’Q} QDFU

Place: SPTBC CO S.0. - A ' (Sigriature)

Date: N-l-pY
Sworn to me on this 1 dayof L [ j:k
0 Hamde

Notar\ Publu. for South (“Jrol{n.x

\Iv Commlssmn expires: [ 2. 0% 07




S CUINLRUL UL

DAl D I
PRINT ALL INF. . MIATION EXCEPT WHERE SIGN. . URE IS REQUIRED .=

FORM C (RULE 6) U

CERTIFICATE OF PROOF OF CHAIN OF PHYSISCAL \\-/_) 5
CUSTODY OR CONTROL &0
(Subsequent Change of Custody) \\‘\\ .\i\)
B 11-22-2004 0027 O
This is to certily that | JANE MILLWOOD am emploved by
(Name)
SPARTANBURG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE as EVIDENCE OFFICER and that on
(Name of Agency or Department) (Capacity of Employment)
10-1 ., 04 . - Treceived IN' PERSON
(Date) (Year) 4 (Specify Whether by Mail or in Person)
from DROP BOX of _SPTBG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE
(Name of Person) (Law Enforcement Agency)

the following substance(s) or ‘container(s) which were originally seized by

Prion Dunean

: ;(Name of Person making Original Seizure)
(Describe substance or container with sufficient particularity to distinguish it.)

ONE, SEALED BEST BAG

On. 10-1 , 04 , I made delivery of the above described o
(Date) , - (Year) Co
substance(s) or container(s) to __. DRUG _VAULT ’ ';9&‘. o
e (Name) I
SPARTANDURC CO_SHERIFF'S OFFICE . in substantially the samic condition.

(Law Enlortcment Agency)
as when I rcwncd lt

TT_

Place: SPTBG CO S O _ : (Swnature)
Date: 10- 1 OA : ,

S“orn to me on this -_‘1 d.ni 'of‘ 10, 04 )

)&«J)‘ A%

\our\ Public for South C: xrol(na '
My Commission expires: /l C'C)- 07




RUL YO, D0 ) _ '
PRINT ALL IN. URMATION EXCEPT WHERE SIG..A~TURE IS REQUIRED
FORM C (RULE 6)
“a CERTIFICATE OF PROOF OF CHAIN OF PHYSISCAL o
£ CUSTODY OR CONTROL o~ \/b
(Subsequent Change of Custody) AN

12-13-2004U5049°

This is to certify that [ JANE MILLWOOD am emploved by
(Name)

_SPARTANBURG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE as EVIDENCE OFFICER - and that on
‘ (Name of Agency or Department) (Capacity of Employment) 3

10-1 . 04 . [ received IN PERSON

(Date) (Year) (Specify Whether by Mail or in Person)
from DROP BOX of SPTBG_CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE

(Name of Person) (Law Enforcement Agency)

the following substance(s) or ‘container(s) which were originally seized by

D GleOn :
“(Name of Person making Original Seizure)
(Describe substance or container with sufficient particularity to distinguish it.)

ONE SEALED BEST BAG

On 10-1 ,__04 , I made delivery of the above described

(Date) . (Yean)
substance(s) or container(s) to DRUG VAULT of
‘ (Name)
SPARTANBURS CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE ' ' in substantially the same condition

(Law Enforcement Agency)

as when [ received it.

Place: SPTBG CO S.0. (Signature)
Date: 10-1-04

Swornto meonthis 1 davol 10, 04

, V_»._'Noltnry Public for South C:xrol{nu
- My Commission expires: [2. 02 07




LL INFvaI—ATION EXCEPT WHERE SIGNA  RE ISREQUIRED
FORM C (RULE 6) | @

.
J\.u

\

12- u—% @\or-sz
* This is to certifv that 1 JANE MILLWOOD am emploved by

CERTIFICATE OF PROOF OF CHAIN OF PHYSISCAL
CUSTODY OR CONTROL
(Subsequent Change of Custody)

(Name)
SPARTANBURG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE as _EVIDENCE OFFICER and that on
(Name of Agency or Department) (Capacity of Employment)
10-1 . 04 . Treceived IN PERSON 7
(Date) (Year) (Specify Whether by Mail or in Person)
from DROP BOX of _SPTBG CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE
(Name of Person) (Law Enforcement Agency)

the following substance(s) or container(s) which were originally seized by

R MSamoih

- (Name of Person m.lkmo Original Seizure)
(Describe substance or container with sufficient particularity to distinguish it.)

ONE SEALED BEST BAG

On _ 10-1 . 04 , 1 made delivery of the above described
" (Date) ) (Year)
substance(s) or contaiﬁcr(s) to . DRUG VAULT ' of
(Name)
SPARTANBURT CO SHERIFF'S OFFICE B in substantially the same condition

(Law Enforcement Agency)

as when [ received it.

owes W inod
(Slgnalure)\

Place: SPTBG CO S.0.
Date: 10-1-04

T
4

Sworntomeonthis 1 dayvofl 10

Lt Resder

Nomr\ Public for South C.Jrolqn.l
My Commlsswn expires: J 2 08 07/




A RINT ALL INFORMATION EXCEPT WHERE SIGNATURE IS REQUIRED

| FORM.C (RULE6) N
CERTIFICATE OF PROOF OF CHAIN OF PHYSICAL | ST
e e - CUSTOD Y-OR-EONTROL S

(Subscqucnt Change of Custody) . “t J%-. z

This is to ccrtify that I - ROBERT ROSENBERG A '. - am cmp]oycd by
' (Name) '

i
SPARTANBURG COUNTY SHERIFF's OFFICE as EVIDENCE and that on
(Name of Agency or Department) (Capacity of Employment) '

A wg 1/17 , 2004  'Jreccived IN PERSON
_ (f)_ate) (Year) (Specify YWhether by Mail orin Pcrson)

from .DROP BOX of SPARTANBURG COUNTY SHERIFF's OEEICE
(Name of Person) _ (Law Enforcement Agency)

the following substance(s) or container(s) which were originally scized by

(f ENAN
(Name of Person making Original Scizure)
" (Describe substance or container with sufficient particularity to distinguish it.)

‘1-BEST BAG
SN - ' 4 . : | -
On [AY"UW | D) ., 2004 , I made delivery of the above described
(Date) (Year) :
substance(s) or container(s) to THE DRUG VAULT A | of
| : ' (Name)
SPARTANBURG COUNTY SHERIFF's OFFICE ' in substantially the same condition

(Law Enforcement Agency)

' as when I received it. : ' &

(Signature)

Place: SPARTANBURG COUNTY

N 41 nrv Public for South C* i
M Commxssxon expires: “2 & [ QO/E

?'
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. Q-MRS, KELLEY: Your Honor, this case is Nathanie1fGreen

K ,;4.,.-., wE

Mr. Green wasl.nd1c ed jn November of32004

'qcoca1ne." He

-was represented by Mr. Boggs.

'~ to the stand

MR GREEN




3 |c

‘right-hand.

Nathan1e1 Green - Direct: exam1nat1on

| by Ms Cason

| counter and place §65f?1éff?ﬁaﬁdion the Bible and faiéé7y0ur

F

~NATHANTEL GREEN, being first duly

1ar1f1cat1on of error

Okay And your next s
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_fyour app11cat1on7

;app11cat1on7

i;Court to .consider today7

- Ah,ﬁuYesﬁ I also, have one more of the issue.

Nathaniel G n - Direct examination

by Ms. .Cason

: 1neffect1ve for fa111ng to 1nvest1gate cr1t1ca1 evidence or
defense when prepar1ng for trial regard1ng app11cat1on
Zapp11cant s pr1or convictions relative to, recent

f1mpr1sonment

Q . Okay. .Now, those were. stated or were those out11ned in

Q- okay. And what, what exactly are you looking at in

front. of you?

JA You ta1k1ng about the 1ssue I Just read off to you7

;Q;) QYes,

7;-A . -This r1ght here is -- 1t 5 dea11ng w1th thef_

enhancement the enhancement issue of my, . my. sentence

'Q _Are you 1ook1ng at a br1ef7

1a -?okay. So, you're not actually Tooking at,y0ur'w;.?:

+

Xes, 1 know 1t S got -- I d1d th1s br1ef around my}?i

-&;aPP1TCat1°“ Ga s B @R N TS R
;ﬁgﬁg Okay So,athose are the issues that you would. 11ke the

oot

e - ﬂokay And_your. your:otheg,Jssyg§?5x

A Yeah ~my,other.issue... I had it here. .I think: I might

fgaof 1eft 1t at Xhe. tab]e
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19

”1ssue 157

préee

it my tr1a1 counse1 he wrote me on one occa ]

Nathaniel Gieen - D1rect exam1nat1on
by Ms. Cason

’d*" Okay | Can'ydu'state for the Court what your final

LR R

A Just g1ve me a second ’ 6k§§' T have 1t r1ght here.

A1l r1ght It s a discovery v1o1at1on, pet1t1on due

‘r1ghts R1ghts'were.v1 ‘ted due to counseT

ineffective in recognized and'cha11eﬁ§%ﬁ§“thé“§othitor on

IB rady v1o1at1on and/or not correct1ng false, m1s1ead1ng

7tes_1mony"for “of confi entta1 1nformant

Q Q Okay All rTght Now., w1th respect “To your f1rst

1ssue and “that §s re jd1ng 1neffect "ass1stance of

11 | counsel, you believe that your trial attorney made an efror
512;‘because herdid'not cha]]enge the cha1n of custody7 ”Vf'”‘

"Is that your—;— h

-dIs'thatsyour issue?

21
22,
23 .
25

custody 1ssue : Based on thatﬁ based oh that know1edge--— I

have a copy of that:Tetter ‘but he don t th1nk T have 1t w1th

,,,,,,

me, and 1t states and I m pretty sure He can test1fy to

th1s as we11 that case was dea11ng w1th a chain of custody

to the fact that T have two

. E

jssue.-hBut'durTng the fact, du

g2
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- |Nathaniel ¢ 2n - Direct examination
| by Ms. Cason R

A'the_ot el

| chain of custody issues, I'm not really sure on what issue

;;he Was ref"rring to‘when he wroteame and .gave me, gave me

That Lcase wou]d he]p e 1n further proceed1ngs

the caseﬂf
E ”
But I 5got. two cha1n of custody 1ssues I got-them

,,,,,,

A marked Issue A and Issue B But both of them both of them

| as a who1e issue 1is Issue one,. and .one 1s dea11ng w1th --

tssue was dea11ng w1th the documents in the cha1n

f.of custody was, was a]ready sggned _The,. the state was
'3us1ng the forms that was already s1gned and notar1zed by

'b'Ev1dence Off1cer Jane Millwood and ev1dence, and notary

0

l,pub11c Mr Rosenburg, Mr. Rosenburg,-excuse me..

: 'i

A]so E. 11ke to, po1nt out both forms all forms dea11ng

w1th Jane Millwood is the form that I 11ke to bring.. to the

bgggug@ss attent1on JItls. the. form r1ght'there,=the othen

| forms. ‘You got the form on the unre]ated case, unre]ated




°° " *‘?f Y W N s

17the days 1nd1cated ‘oh the forms

Nathaniel Green - D1rect exam1nat1on
by Ms. Cason

1 two forms c! s?

Ia Yeah, Ru1e 6 Form C forms YA of them they marked

Jane M111wood and those forms that marked with’ Jane:

1 Mi1Twood, a11° formS'have'1dent1ca1 “{dentical” 519'15“5‘”‘es on

1 them and” they wasn 't persona11y s1gned by Jane' M111w00d on

ﬁgﬁa;; we11 et Yet's Just go ‘bdek for a moment

* The f1rst form that TV 1ook1ng at s "a Férm C-{Ru1e 6

i that correct7“””n : T ;
Q s th1s ‘a form that was” comp]eted i your case;évfi

“F form-that I m conv1cted on” 1s dated 7/1/04 w1th Contr T

21 | iviriber 5007684 i _
224q ~ okay3‘ 50, ‘15 ith your test1mony ‘that' ‘they're’ two i?
:23£:d1fferent forme? N oE KA
24°1A  Two d1fferent forms. well, 1dent1ca1 hand,

55 handwr1tten, handwr1tten s1gnature from Jane M111wood and

B4




. Nathaniel r n ﬁLQerctbexaminatipn
by Ms. Casc.. ELER R S e T

A; 1 from Robert Rosenburg o

i A2 Q Okay Two d1fferent Form C's?

é 3 |A . Two different Form C's.

:? gﬁrg_;;:Both be1ong1ng7 v g e o

; ,ﬁ; ;_Both&be1onglng to Jane Millwgod. Both of,tﬁem béaring

“the exact same signature both in. the 1n the exact same

[Q ' okay.

O ' 00 i\l o ..

At

SNSRI P i palire g

e e, o

10

gt
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1 8/16/04. The form that I'm current,_
iﬁ7/1/04 “and’ ‘the, the formithat was%d1sm1§Se “or
I'six; 98 dated 6/24/04 e i

._these———_-

!have been, as I have I'm demonstrat1ng here todﬁ

Nathan1e1 Gt_.a - D1rect exam1nat1on
by Ms. Cason . :

Q okay. And what are the dates on'these documents, all
three documents? - REREAL e e s A

A All three documents, the unre1ated form 1s dated

MS. CASON: Your Honor, at this time I'd Tike

A1so a1so I ant 1o, I want_,

TmiTTwood:  TF th1s praétice i ETowéd byhtge'Courtfhas I,.

'~a11owed by . the Court then you m1ght as we11 a11ow

’narcot1c 5 agent o have forms, b1ank forms that the Court.

86




Nathaniel ( :n - Direct examination
by Ms. Cason e T

A a11ow them to s1gn the form have them notar1zed and r1de
‘around in their patrol cars w1th these, these part1cu1ar
nvforms and f111 in the dates on 1ater dates. That S what I'm
claiming that the State d1d 1n th1s part1cu1ar case. '

. They're us1ng fraud and they re us1ng tamper, tamper
documents In this case, that will create an”1$sue;of,

admissibility.

W PN O UV AW NR

. MS. CASON: Your Honor ,atfthis time I'd.like to have

g these three documents Form C's,. marked-as Petitioner's 1.

R~
~ .o

THE COURT. You want them as a group?

]5 0 MS: CGASON: . Yes, Your Honor.

\H
N

WITNESS: | Before, before you. adm1t them 1nto ev1dence,

-
w

g,?I got some. on. the Issue B. that T wou]d.want to po1nt out

.
'r"'_h

15 | ' THE COURT She S Just adm1tt1ng them 1nt%ﬂw
- aggqgljgwig;;}faygdingJ .sir,.allow your 1awyer to do her

19 | - wrTNess: A11 right.
20 THE COURT ' Thank you. _
21| Now, are you just admitting :them for 1dent1f1cat1on or
22 |are you--- T "
23 MS. CASON: For identificatﬁon befqre_lyactua11y§ﬁj,
24 ., THE COURT:. A]]...1ght ) - | | ‘
25‘ayg'ng$;5CA§9N;: ==-try.to move. them into.evidence..

12
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dﬁmarked as App11cant 51, 2, Shd ER

%#“documents re]ated to any case that you 've had;fy

Nathaniel Gre.n - Direct examination

| by Ms. Cason

(Whereupon, “the Form C's were marked as App11cant s

'fExh1b1t NO. 1 for 1dent1f1cat1on purposes on1y at th1s
1o NOW Mr Green, now you ‘have' what s been marked as

App11cant s 1 these three documents___.ﬂ,_

FHE COURT: How many oY apo1og1ze Ffor 1nterrupt1ng

|'tet s mark’ “them. 1, 2 and 3.

MS. CASON: 1, 2, and 3.

'”"(WHereuﬁan'the'Fdrm‘C'S“Weré markéa*hs KﬁbTicant“s

'_Eihfbﬁt“NOs 1 through 3 for 1dent1f1cat1on purposes on1y at

this time. )

Q okay. | Green 750, you re 1ook1ng at what S been

5 A okay The documents that s re1ated to “the - case that I
| have 1s, 1t bares contro1 number —— the f1rst one ~= there_»‘.
1 was one that was d1sm1ssed dated 6/24/04 CTE bares Contro1

'Number 5007682

e e
’Y’,"z}v"

Q s that marked App11cants T 2 or 371 &

B AR s marked one

Q App11cant s l

v‘what about Appliéant's’ 27

AJ  Applicant’ s 2 1s marked- Contro1 Number -= we11 the

'“;tontro1 number s off the sheet right here D1fferent

13

“NOW, aga*n? wou1d you' 1dent1fy which docliments are your“

B




g;gssthat correct7

'ZA  It's a contro1 number, but due to the fact_t

© 0 N O LR W N

3'1awyer S ask1ng you

?24?

- Nathan1e1 « :n - Direct examination

| by ‘Ms. - Cason

control number,  you know what I'm saying, I can’ 't speak to

the contro1 number.

: Qi ‘ Okay. There's no contro1 number but_thjs is aT}qrm'C,

~fnot -~ the run. off copy didn' t copy I guess another copy.

‘ THE COURT: All r1ght, 51“;1 If you wou]d I'm. gonna

"1ease 11stenstoxthegquest1onhyour lawy

truct..you,

P -‘S‘

_ g.:and.. ywr3the question; and ;f;you can not. ar
-'thetquestion, then you may state that as we11

we11

T can answer the question, but

:okay

: ;’tssue I m———;.

I w1sh to po1nt out the redsor why. I 2an't

WITNESS:

‘ATW r1ght. S1r7

‘_‘ THE COURT

yWITNESS It S 1neffect1ve copy

'then 1et her know SO. - She 1s the who contro1s thel?

14
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"was - were 1tems co11ected from or substances co11e ~ed

o 1t g from an

1 agent Jand,1t defbct1ve1y?

1a No- 1t wasn t

fﬁ s1gned App11cant s AP

Nathaniel Gro-n —»D1rect exam1nat1on
by Ms. Cason ‘

okay?
WITNESS: ATl right.
THE COURT: Thank you.

1Q Do -- you have in front of you what s been marked as
: App11cant s 2 s that correct7 e T 0

AT ves,

“okay. And qs” that a Form 7

- it s a Form C

5the 1nformat1on conta1ned in-this & ’fﬁt,

Okay

form whom?

1A This,othis‘substance~was collected fromiinrelated <-

rejated case_dea11ng

i Q:- Okay And w1th th1s exh1b1t you are“* “q

Yeah correct

j;Q: And App11cant S 1 1s that exh1b1t i%fyﬁunteﬁﬁ bwtifrom"_t

.fgg.; ) f_15:

| '_90

iith"unréetated narcotic




by Ms. Cason
4

;iexact1ykthe same?»
A
Q
. A
1Q
A
Q

;;1nd1cate about these forms7 ggé.gg,--

1A Yes, I ‘would 11ke have. someth1ng,—— I, have someth1ng

Nathanie] G n - Direct examination

your case?

A Yes, it's, it's my exhibit from my case.m;‘

]1Q okay. And Applicant's 2 is not, not an item froh your

case, is that correct?

A -Noihitfs not an. 1tem-fh0m.my:c§§g,

what aboutlApp11cantvs 37

‘.':en. AR

: Yes, all aff1dav1ts are th"

;'~Do 'oy have*ahYthﬁhgfeTse;fhgpiyoggwgg]diiﬁke toé»,;-'

ke, someth1ng else I d 11ke to 1ndycate

gWhere S theabnief?-'

:ﬁHere S yeah give me.a second.. > bg. fag

16
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Go ahead.
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| that correct?

Nathaniel ( an - Direct examination =

by Ms. ‘Cason

arguments
A11 r1ght7_
_ W}Igg§§ Al r1ght N
‘:yM§§t:§E£EEY ..your Honor7 o
,j_Tﬂg @QQRT; She sa1d they' re, photocop1es

. MRS.. KELLEY e wou1d object be1ng these photocop1es

. could.of been tampered w1th

»_“IHE COURT A11 r1ght I 11 a11ow 1t a11ow-_hem 1nto

;gXiQenCe .You, may. cross— xam1ne as to those . to, that issue.

-;;gﬂES;AKEkLEYg,_YQUFWQQHQr can I see those aga1n7
- THE COURT: Uhehuh (Aff1rmat1ve)

Wi R

(whereupon App11cant s, Exh1b1t Nos 1 through 3 were

your -5 that

'7Now> Mrr Green WQ§A¥Q9nwf99th

'VOkayﬂ' What exact1y happened*with:qesgectﬂtggthe;chain

of custody that was., not fo11owed7:

@&A _»1We11 on, that chain of custody, on. that sam:mcha1n of

custody that was, Just prev1ous1y, prev1ous1y adm1tted‘1nto

| ev1dence, the .one_ that was dated 7/1/04 on that form r1ght

,there 1t s == Mrs MM111wood have on. that form the or1g1na1

18
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Nathame'l Green - D'I rect exam1 nat1on

S

'*fOrm;

ffmade on

by Ms. Cason .

se1zure on that form is, excuse me, Chr1s Raymond on that

form and the person on that form, accord1ng to that

f'on'thé drugs,}and Mrs M111wood h'da*“'”’

soh mak1vg‘the or1g1na1 se1zure“‘“%“*

'we11 excusefmej 1et me take back =

’“_ﬁer that'quest1on T

19
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- Nathan1e1 ¢ an - Direct examination
[by s Cason " T PIERET SEMINEY

, Off1cer Raymond on form Form .C Ru1e 6 he wou1

par e e

',1:,—,“__.1.’.;;.1‘ T L ;‘, - . Lo !A-.':,;“. E ‘ L. - - - ‘

5gmistake Mrs. M111wood ‘made on the form.. TIt's, c1ear1y a.

m1stake made on the form because the person mak1ng the

-or1g1na1 seizure is Keith Pearson. He 1s the person a11eged

: made the or1g1na1 se1zure If you Took at Officer Raymond

’ _' lieve your trial.counsel;dis .. -

+50, oW, Tet's.goxto. your -issue.two.




Natham el Green - A'D'I rect ex'am1 nat'l on

‘ by Ms. Cason

i"1neffect1ve for fa111ng to 1nvest1gate ev1dence 1n th1s

"was State versus Gordon 588 S.E. 2d 105‘

 yensust5enJammp, 579 s. E 2d 289

":.t1me of my sentenc1ng

0 jQ Okay And, and in’ those cases, what exact1y ari

v 1 | an the’
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PROCEEDINGS

THE COURT: Now, are we ready to proceed with the
Gibson case I believe?

MS. WHITE: Yes, Your Honor.

THE COURT: All right. Yes, ma'am.

MS. WHITE: Hold on one moment, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Yes, ﬁa'am;

(Pause.) . |

MS. WHITE: Your Honor, I just want to note, Mr. Boggs,
you know, yesterday had informed us that he had something
this morning, but he was gonna be here a Tittle bit after
9:30. So, he should be here soon. '

THE COURT: All right.

MS. WHITE: This is the case of Bobby Gibson, Junior
versus The State of South Carolina. It's Case Number
2008-CP-42-6126. Mr. Gibson's represented today by Mr. Jeff
wilkes. He was originally indicted in November of '04 on a
possession of crack cocaine charge, and then in January of
'05 on two traffickfng cocaine charges, procéeded to trial,
was represented by Mr. Tam Boggs, and was found guilty and
convicted on April gth of 2005, received a total sentence
of 30 years and a fine of $265,000. There was an appeal,
which his conviction was affirmed.

He filed his post-conviction relief alleging
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ineffective assistance of counsel, ineffective assistance of
appellate counsel, and a Brady violation with several, if I
can;find the amendment, it was numerous detailed attachments
for‘ineffective assistance and Your Honor has a copy of that
on the back of his actual application. 1It's where it
details probably about ten different ineffective-assistance
of trial counsel allegations and the ones with discovery and
appellate counsel related to discovery, effectively
challenging the State's expert witnesses, failure to argue
and. preserve legal issues, failure to call witnesses, |
failure to investigate, present evidence, cross-examine, and
maké motions to suppress, failure to move for a mistrial

when jurors saw the defendant in a prison jumpsuit and

1'shackled during a break, failure to challenge introductien

t

of érejudicia1 evidence of funds, failure to move for a
continuance based on accidenf and admission of appellate or
thejapp11cant to the ER bn the day of the trial, and I
be1jeve we have filed, after talking with Mf. wilkes, we
have filed a motion for a more definite statement as to some
allegations that, that they were proceeding on that.were not
included in that 1ist.

. So, I will turn it over to him at this point.

" MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

~ THE COURT: " Yes, sir.

MR. WILKES: I have communicated with the attorney
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general, and I think we have, both have copies of the
material that we're going to use today. The major had
delivered them. So, I don't think there's any objections
as, as to chain and authenticity.

THE COURT: There is no objection to the chain you
said? A

MR. WILKES: To the chain or authenticity of these
documents. The major brought them over yesterday and we
didn't---

THE COURT: Okay.

MR. WILKES: ---think he needed to stay to testify to
them.

THE COURT: Thank you.

- .MR. WILKES: - So, -the majority -of this will be going

from the sheriff's own records.

THE COURT: All right.

MR. WILKES: And I'11, I'11 narrow things down. Wwe've,

|we've put a lot of stuff in the application when we amended.

There will be some obviously we will not proceed on, but
we'll, we'll begin with our challenge to the chain of
custody under the ineffective and discovery issues.

THE COURT: A1l right, sir. Are you ready to call your
firét witness?

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

we'll call Deputy Rosenburg to the stand please.
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

THE COURT: come forward, sir, to my left to be sworn.
ROBERT ROSENBURG, having been first duly

swan, testified as follows:

THE COURT: Have a seat please and state your name
please.

WITNESS: I'm Robert Rosenburg.

~ THE COURT: Mr. wi1kes; your witness.
MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WILKES:

Q Mr. Rosenburg, where are you employed?
A At the Spartanburg County Sheriff's office.
Q . And what is your duty there?

- -wWhat is -your job there?

{

A currently I'm assigned as the evidence custodian.

Q And as the evidence custodian what do you do?

A I take in evidence that's brought in, catalog it, and
stoEe it in a secure area.

Q And what type of -evidence would be stored in the
evidence room?

A Tt could -- it's a wide range of numerous things. I
don't know how to -- it's a broad -- anything ¢ou1d be
brought in except fbr vehicles. we don't do vehicles.

Q okay. And in this case in particu1ar,‘are you aware of

being in the chain of custody -- may I approach, Your Honor?
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

THE COURT: You may.
Q Are you aware of being -- let me mark this if I can.
1'11 ask to mark this as our exhibit.

THE COURT: Any objection to those documents?

MS. WHITE: I just want to glance at them and see
exactly what---

THE COURT: Yes, ma'am. _

MS. WHITE: ---which ones cause I know we had so many.

(Pause.)

MS. WHITE: No objection, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Without objections they'll be marked as
Applicant's Exhibits.

(whereupon, the chain of custody document was marked as

Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 and received into evidence at this

time.)

Q If you'1l look at Applicant Exhibit No. 1, which appear
to be Mr. Gibson's chain of custody documents for his
convictions.

can you look through there and tell me if you're
involved in any of that, if you're on an evidence sheet?
A My notary is on I believe four of the sheets.
Q okay. And what does it indicate -- what does the
evidence sheet indicate, intend to indicate?

Just in general, what are those sheets for?

A The chain of process when it comes in.
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Q - oOkay. The chain of custody?

A ' Yes, sir.

Q And what is the purpose of the chain of custody
documents?

A  To show that the, it went through a proper procedure.
Q okay. Now, will you look carefully at those documents
and?you‘see that your name appears on those documents?

' Yes, sir. '

' Do you know whether or not you signed those documents?
" They're photocopies of my signature.

so, you did not sign those documents?

> o » O »r

I signed an initial document verifying Jane Millwood's
signature.

Q é okay. And when did you do that initial -document.

A i I do not know what the precise date would be.

Q  Okay. Let me show you what we would ask to mark as
exh%bit, Applicant Exhibit No. 2.

' (whereupon, the documents were marked as App]icant's
Exhibit No. 2 for identification purposes only at this
time.)

Q % will you Took through those approximately 20, 30, 50,

| however many documents, and tell me if your signature

appears on any of those?
' MS. WHITE: And, Your Honor, I'm gonna object if he's

planning on entering these into evidence based on relevance
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

grounds.

MR. WILKES: I'l1 get to the relevance real quick, Your
Honor, if you'll let---

THE COURT: He hasn't asked to have them admitted yet.
He just asked if he saw his signature on any of them.

MS. WHITE: Okay.

A Yes.

THE COURT: 1I'11 allow him to ask that question.

You may proceed.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

A Yes, sir.

Q Okay. would that be the same signature that appears on
Mr. Gibson's and---

A .. Probably, yes, sir.

Q Okay.

A with the procedure we use, yes, sir, it would be.

Q okay. Now, when I say the same signature, that is not
an original signature on any of those documents, is it?

A No, sir.

Q So---

MS. WHITE: Your Honor, I would object. He's
testifying essentially to that as this evidence, and if he
hasn't entered that into evidence I'11 still object on
relevance grounds to his testimony.

MR. WILKES: I'm laying the groundwork for the

10
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

|
relevance to---

|

THE COURT: 1I'm gonna allow him to continue to go
forward.
Q | Now, tell me about this, the photocopy.
" Are those documents, in Exhibit No. 2, the same exact
photocopied signature that we see in Mr. Gibson's?
NO. |
They're not?
NO.
Look carefully at them.

> o >» o »r

Mr. Gibson's, I didn't take any evidence on Mr.

Gibson's trial---

Q | Okay.

A - -—-of the case. I only notarized-it. -You've got
offjcer Millwood's and mine in here. Mine, I didn't
notérize -- I mean I notarized officer Millwood's.

Q okay. Tell me -- when you say you notarized Mr.

Gib%on's document---

. Yes.

| ---when Mrs. -- explain how that works.

} Okay. |

Did Mrs. Millwood sign it in front of you?
| what the procedure was---

wait, wait, let me ask a question first.

> OO0 > O P> O P

okay.

11
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes ,

pid Mrs. Millwood sign that document in front of you?

Q
A Iin front of me, yes, sir.
Q The document with Mr. Gibson's name on it?
A In front of me, no, probably not. I don't know. I
couldn't say if I was there or not.
Q okay. But you notarized it?
A I notarized, yes, sir.
Q okay.
A But not the date that it came in.
Q when did you place your signature on Mr. Gibson's
document?
A when I placed it officer Millwood---

THE COURT: Just one second.

Are -you askiﬁg-about Exhib1t 1 or Exhibit 27

MR. WILKES: Exhibit 1. I'm sorry.

THE COURT: Thank you.

MR. WILKES: I apologize.
A okay. our procedures were, at that time, we'd take a
form,‘a blank form. we'd fil1l in our name, but not the
dates, not any pertinent information. oOnly information
saying like Spartanburg County Sheriff's office, my, my or
Jane's signature, whoever it was, and then we would notarize
it without putting a date on it that -- none of the
pertinent information involving Mr. Gibson would be filled

in. we'd make a photocopy of that and then use those forms.

12
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Q  Are you saying that you had a stack of forms with both
signature and notary signature on it that you filled out?
A ' I had a stack of my forms with my signature on it
notérized by officer Millwood. Those are my -- the ones I
notérized, those are her signatures as proper representation
of fhe_chain.
Q Are you telling me that the signature - you're telling
me fhat there was not a stack of photocopies with both
sighatures already placed on them?
A I had my -- yes, I had mine, yes, sir.
Q ' You had a stack of notary's with your signature already
on it and Mrs. Millwood's signature on it and---
A No. '
Q -~ =--she has---
A No, I had, I had a stack of mine, of mine. Not Jane
Mi11wood's. I didn't have her paperwork.
Q . what, what are you saying you had a stack of yours?

| what was on---
A There's a difference here. She signed some of these.
We11, what I would do -- let's see. This is mine. She
woqu notarize it but not put any of the pertinent
information 1in.
Q ' when would she notarize it?

A At a, at a time earlier when we, when 1'd run out of

them.

13
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Q okay. So, you would have -- you're, you‘re telling me
that you took a blank form with her notary already on it and
signed it or are you---
A No, no, I took my form, signed it, and she would
notarize it without putting the date that anything,
pertinent information came in on.
Q So, you're telling me that she was -- when, when were
you both in the room to, to do this.

Tell me -- I mean---
A we worked together during the day.
Q So, every form there you're telling me that you would
have a stack of forms already signed by you?
A Yes, sir.

MS. WHITE: Your Honor, I was just trying to clarify

and object to the continued line of questions. I feel Tike

we have a set of forms that's been introduced into evidence
for Bobby Gibson's case as relevant, and then we have an
entire stack of forms that we seem to be referencing at
times, and, again, that keeps kind of winking up, and we
don't, we don't really know -- I don't think those have been
entered into evidence, and I don't think he can really
testify. |

MR. WILKES: I, I think, Your Honor, his signature
appears on all of the documents from the period that we have

subpoenaed as examples to try to explain what's going on.

- 14
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

~ MS. WHITE: But, Your Honor, his signature does not
appéar on any of the forms in Bobby Gibson's case as the
evidence custodian. that received the evidence. His
sighature, in Bobby Gibson's case, is purely as the notary.

; MR. WILKES: Let, let -- I'11 explain where I'm going
with this.

- THE COURT: Yes, sir.

MR. WILKES: Your Honor, it may be a good -- let me
make a motion to sequester Mrs. Millwood cause we're gonna
ask lher the same questions. It might be appropriate to have
theée two witnesses sequestered if we cou1d cause this 1is
gonﬁa get confusing.

- THE COURT: Any objection?

MS. WHITE: well, Your Honor; I would-object just
bec%use we've been discussing this and I believe he
subﬁoenaed the same documents, they worked together in the
samé situation, and have the same procedures. I don't
reai1y see any necessary, necessity to sequester anybody
froﬁ this case. '

" THE COURT: well, I generally grant motions to
seqﬁester.

F Is she in the courtroom?

/ MS. WHITE: Yes, she's right here.

. THE COURT: A1l right, ma'am. I'm gonna ask you to

step outside and part of the sequestration order is for you

15
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By mMr. wilkes :

not to discuSS'your future testimony with anyone.
And, Mr. Rosenburg, I will instruct you not to discuss
your testimony with anyone either.
WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MS. WHITE: Thank you.
THE COURT: You may step outside. Thank you, ma'am.
Now, let's get back to the basic question here. The

documents that are in Exhibit 2, which is not yet in

1 evidence?

MR. WILKES: Right. |

THE COURT: Are, are those being used as exemplars?

MR. WILKES: Yes, sir.

THE COURT: Okay.

MR. WILKES: They, they will be---

THE COURT: Then I'11 overrule the objectioh.

You may proceed.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.
Q Now, Mr. Rosenburg, you have -- you're, you're saying
that you have a stack of documents, they're blank documents
except for your notary sighature's on it?

A I would have a stack. what, what we would do is I take

la form and I'd type in Spartanburg County sheriff's office,

my name, Spartanburg County Sheriff's office evidence, and
I'd write it in or type in what year, and, and it says I

received in person_from the drop box, and I'd put

16
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Robert Rgsénburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

!

Spartanburg County Sheriff's office.

Q . All right. |

A ﬁ Then down here I would enter where we would go to the .
drug vault as a representative of the Spartanburg County
sheriff's office. what I would do, with Jane present, I
woujd sign my name, she would notarize it, and put her
expiration date. No information about anything, any
per?inent information about anybody else would be entered on
tha{ form. I'd keep those forms. 1I'd keep them in a secure
areé where nobody has access to them.

|
Q ' Okay. Let me, let me stop you right there.

A okay.
Q I think I understand.
So, at, at some point you took a form; -a-original---
' Yes, sir.
---she Signed it, you notarized it, and it---
"~ Yes, sir.
. ---had Sheriff's Officé information on it---
| Yes, sir.

i ---and, and blank information for who, whose name it

o r»r O P> O P

would be in and what the evidence was?

A Yes.
" And then you photocopied that?

Q
A Yes. A
Q And then you used that with chain documents for the

: 17
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination

By Mr. wilkes

chain of custody

A Yes.
Q okay. So---
A
Q okay.
A
Q okay.
MS. WHITE:

in various cases?

only in drug cases.

That's the only thing we used it for.

And, Your Honor, I do just want to clarify.

I believe Mr. Rosenburg has just testified to his signature

and Mrs. Millwood's notary, and Mr. wilkes was testifying as

to forms that were signed by Mrs., Mrs. Millwood and

notarized by Mr.

Rosenburg. So, I do want to clarify that

they're two separate.

THE .COURT..
MS. WHITE:

All.right.

And if he's discussing one, then I want to

make sure that he's not mistaking what Mr. Rosenburg---

THE COURT:
MS. WHITE:
THE COURT:
take it, in this
custodian?
MS. WHITE:
THE COURT:
MS. WHITE:
THE COURT:

I take it---
---has testified to.
I have not seen the documents yet, but I

case, that Mrs. Millwood signed as the

In these -- in this case, yes.

In this case.
Yes, Your Honor.

okay.

18
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. Wilkes

MR. WILKES: Now---
THE COURT: I fhink I've gotten it clear.
| MS. WHITE: Okay. '
. MR. WILKES: I apologize cause I got a little confused
for'a second.
THE COURT: Okay. All right.
 MR. WILKES: I know what they are.
THE COURT: A1l right.
A1l right. Mr. Rosenburg---

Q

A Yes, sir.
Q ---wi1l you look -- because now I would Tike to ask --
I

'm gonna ask you about the time period that this occurred

over.
pid you use this procedure over a long period of time?
A Yes, sir, that was the established procedure we used at

the‘sheriff's office when I came into the evidence office.

1Q okay.

A That's how I was trained to do it. That's how I did
it.

Q okay. If you look, Exhibit 2, are those documents all
using that same photocopy procedure that you used with mr.
Gibson's case either---

A | Yeah.

Q  ---either---

A | Basically.

19
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Q okay. Those are all the same procedure?

A Yes, sir.

Q okay. Look on there at the front and the back and, and
tell me the dates.

Just roughly the dates that those documents cover.

of which exhibit?

The---

Two?

Are those documents from 20047

Yes, sir.

o r O »r O P

okay. And, so, those would be the same forms, blank
forms that you used as your chain documents as was used 1in

Mr. Gibson's case with the addition that some are reversed

: witthrs;~Mi]lwood~being~the--—

A She would have her set of forms.
Q She had her set of forms.

Now -- and, Your Honor, at this time I'd move to
introduce those. Those are the same format, the same
procedure, and the same forms used in Mr. Gibson's.

They're, therefore, relevant.

MS. WHITE: Your Honor, I would just -- I would renew

| my objection to relevance say from the fact that these forms

have nothing to do with Mr. Gibson's case. We do have the
relevant forms for Mr. Gibson's chain of custody, and I

would move to strike any testimony having to do with those
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

for@s.
| THE COURT: - what, what new information do they provfde
other than the ones that are used in his case?
 MR. WILKES: They establish the fact that they are
1ndged photocopies, that it is the longstanding policy or
that's what they do there.
THE COURT: well, he's testified to that.

MR. WILKES: He has and, therefore, they'fe relevant to
that testimony to show that testimony 1is accurate.

THE COURT: A1l right. I find it somewhat tenuous, but
I'11 allow it 1in.
MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.
MS. WHITE: Thank you, Your Honor.

i (Whereupon, Applicant's-Exhibit No. 2 was received into

.eviqence at this time.)

Q ' Now, Mr. Rosenburg, you execute these or you £i11 in
the%e documents, would -- when you execute these documents,
would both of you be in the evidence room that day?

A pPossibly. Maybe not.

Q@ ' very good. I would Tike -- I'd like to show you the
attgndance calendar and some chain of custody documents that

we'll mark as Applicant's 3.
MS. WHITE: Your Honor, I just want to ask for a little
bit of clarification if I could on the, the last question

and lanswer. I believe Mr. wilkes asked when you complete
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

these documents. One is gonna be an evidence custodian and
one is a notary, and I think it needs to be defined as to
when he's asking if the documents are completed, if both are
there, a little clarification as to whether or not he's
discussing the person who received the evidence or the
notary in that situation.

MR. WILKES: Your Honor, may I respond?

THE COURT: Sure.

MR. WILKES: Can she ask that on cross-examination and
Tet me just---

THE COURT: I'171 allow -- I think that's proper
cross-examination. I'11 allow you to go into that at that
time.

. .MS...WHITE: . Thank.you, sir.

MR. WILKES: Thank you judge.

(Whereupon, the documents were marked as Applicant's
Exhibit No. 3 for identification purposes only at this
time.)

Q I ask you to Took at what's marked as Applicant's 3.

Do you recognize that as your attendance calendar for
the vear of 20047
A Yes, sir.

Q And Mrs. Millwood's as well right behind it?
A Yes, sir.
Q

Now, would you agree with me that the documents that
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. Wilkes

follow would be chain of custody documents?

A | Yes, sir. _

Q - And each of those documents has you as either a
sigbatory, as the recipient of the evidence, or as a notary?
A .l Yes, sir.

Q { And Mrs. Millwood in the other role?

A - Yes, sir. '

Q ' And if you would Tike to take a‘minute to look at it,

but%I would 1ike for you to tell me are those documents or

following the attendance calendars---

A Yes.

Q ---those documents that you got---

A E That represents Jane Millwood's signature. I nbtarized
it.f It does represent-Jane Millwood's signature.

Q . And those are on dates where either one of you, at

1ea$t one of you was not working?
!

A . Yes.
Q f So, it is true that it is, it was not necessary for
botﬁ of you to be there for one of you to submit a document

in the chain of custody with both signatures?
I

A ' That's true.
Q okay. Now---
A <é But the law doesn't require notarization.
Q | well, who told you that?
! who told you that and when did they tell you?
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By Mr. wilkes

That's what I've always -- around a week ago.
okay. who told you that?
A SLED, a SLED agent.

o » o »

And were you talking to the SLED agent to prepare for
your testimony?

A No, sir.

Q How did it come up with the SLED agent?

A what they did is conducted -- when I was subpoenaed for
this there was a.concern about it and they wanted to be
examined by SLED, make sure if any v101at16n of the law has
occurred. |

Q A1l right. As a notary public, what does the notary:
public, when you sign a chain of custody and notarize
something, what does-a notary represent.to-you?

Are you a notary?

Yes, sir.

Current notary?

Yes, sir.

o r» O P

And you were current at the tfme that you notarized
those documents---
A Yes, sir.
Q ---or that they were submitted?

what does the -- does the notary not require that you
be present or the person be present and sign before you?

A Yes, and she was.
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Q i How could she be present if she wasn't there that day -
or you weren't there?

A  Like I explained, the -- we took a form, a blank form
andiI would obsefve her signing her name and I'd notarize
it.. we'd make a copy of that. No pertinent information
abobt the, the client. I mean --.

Q ? okay. I understand. Let me ask this question.

A | ves.

Q } You say that because -- and, and this went on for
yeafs, didn't it?

A Yes, sir.

Q | okay. So, this document -- all of these documents
couid be off of the same form or---

A ' NO.

Q  ---or one of two forms, right, hers and yours?

A A1l documents, B or C, for years be off -- yes, sir.

Q ' A pile of yours and a pile of hers.

% So, you're, you're saying that you, at some point maybe
in 2003 or whenever, she signed it, you signed'the notary,
andiit was blank---

A I would do it every year.

Q  Every year.

. so, for a year you'd use the same form. So, you -- the
forﬁ was not completed as the information relevant to the

chaﬂn of custody when you both signed it?
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By Mr. wilkes

A No.
Q okay. A1l right. Now, you, your understanding of the

form is that it is a Rule 6 form. It says that on it,
correct?

I mean look at the top of it and tell me what it says.
A Yes, sir. | '
Q And it says -- well, this was -- you agree that this
was not certified or sworn to at the time that the form was
completed?
It's completed? -
At the time---
Yes.
---it was filled in---

It was a proper representation.

o0 9 O Pr O P

was it sworn to and signed at the time the information
was put on it as to the chain of custody?

A It was sworn and signed as a proper chain, yes, sir.

Q A year before?

A Not a year -- what do you mean a year before?

Q You would sign and swear or whatever you did on a blank
form.

A Yes, sir.

And then use that for a whole year?

Yes, sir.

o » O

okay. You agree that you would use that form even
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By Mr. wilkes

thoygh both of you weren't present on that day?

A % we were -- only two of us were in the evidence

| :
department, yes, sir.
Q | I understand that.

But you, you agree with me that you would use those
forms even if the other person was not present?
A E Yes, sir, I wou1d use my forms;
Q ; okay. Now, at the time or shortly before this were you
on probation with the sheriff's Department?

A At the time, in 20047

Q E In 2004, had you been placed on. probation for something

to do with the distribution of, of money from the evidence

room, the way it was distributed?

A No.
Q  Let, let me show you an exhibit.
A I've only been on probation I think once or twice and

it has nothing to do with money.

' MR. WILKES: May I approach, Your Honor?
THE COURT: Yes, you may.
MR. WILKES: If I can mark this as 4 for identification

p1e%se. |

| (whereupon, a document was marked as Applicant's
Exhibit No. 4 for identification purposes only at this
time.)
Q ; I'm gonna show you a document, I'm gonna show you a

|
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By Mr. Wilkes

document marked for identification only as Exhibit 4.

that
A

Q

mean
to a
Q
A
with
Q

can you take a look at, there's two pages, and see if
refreshes your, your memory?

It wasn't in reference to money.

I'm sorry then. I didn't mean to misstate.it.

what, what would that---

officer Foster is incorrect on that. I was charged, I
not charged, but I was accused of being disrespectful
supervisor.

okay. well, you, you put on -- but probation?
Probation, yes, sir. But it didn't have anything to do
money. '

okay. That's just what the document said. That's the

reason I said that.

A

o » O > O »

Yes, sir. . |
okay. we'll give that back to the clerk.
But you---

Okay.

Do you recall being placed on---
Probation, yes, sir.

---probation---

Yes, sir.

---for a period of time in 2004 for something occurring

in the evidence room in the course of your duties?

A

Do what, sir?
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Robert Rosenburg - Direct examination
By 'Mr. wilkes

:
Q { ~ something happening in the evidence room?

Al Yes, sir.

' MR. WILKES: okay. Now, if I can have one second, Your
Honor? w

THE COURT: Yes, sir.

(Pause.)

Q Mr. Rosenburg, thank you. The attorney general has
some questions.

A okay.

E THE COURT: Ms. White, your witness.

MS. WHITE: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
|
BY MS. WHITE:.

Q T want to start off with what I believe Mr. wilkes has
up there as the Applicant's Exhibit 1, which is a packet of
forps specifically relating to Bobbie Gibson's case.

A ! ves, sir. ves, ma'am.

Q - That's all right.
A
Q

i Excuse me.
| can you tell me if you ever were involved in the intake

of evidence in Mr. Gibson's case?

No, ma'am.
And, in fact, your signature is on that in the form of

A
Q

a ngtary, is that correct?
A

. Yes, ma'am.

i
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Robert Rosenburg - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

Q- Okay. So; you-wére not directly involved with any of
the drug evidence that was received from Mr. Gibson during
this case?

A No, ma'am.

Q@ okay. 1In the situations where you have jintake forms
that are an, in Exhibit 2 that Mr. wilkes has presented, and
you have signed those as the officer, I guess the intake
officer or the evidence officer in charge of the evidence 1in
that situation, were you present on the day that you took
that evidence in?

If there is a form with your signature on it as the

evidence intake officer, would you have been present on that

day?

1A, on october 15%, yes, I would of been present.

Q okay. And I'11 just go with you over your attendance
calendar that he's put up into evidence I believe. He's got
several forms listed beneath there. I think first in my
packet is August 12th of 2004. |

Do you see that or --7
A I, I have August 16th.
Q okay. Is that one where you have signed as the
evidence intake officer or as a notary?
A As a notary.
Q okay. I want to -- may I approach, Your Honor?

THE COURT: You may.
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Robert Rosenburg - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

Q I want to get, get you to the place where your
signature is as the -- he's got -- we've got them all as
jane's intake signatures and then we've got Robert's intake
signatures. |
okay. And that's -- if you'l1l compare for me your
attendance calendar.
Were you presént on the day of August 12th, 20047

A Yes, I was.
Q And that form that is, we're looking at involves a
case, I guess the best way to acknowledge it, a control
number at the top, S00074147
A Yes, ma'am.
Q@ okay. Now, there's another form beneath that,
Augdst’13th;~2004;?where some drugs were received from
offfcer'G1en.

You signed as the evidence custodian?

Yes.
Were you present that day?

Yes, ma'am.

And you were at work in the evidence room?

Yes, ma'am.

o r O r O »

And did you, in fact, receive the drugs and-process
them in person that day?

A _: Yes, ma'am.

Q  Okay. August'9th of 2004 is the next page?
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Robert Rosenburg - Cross-examination
By Ms. White

A Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q  And were you presenf that day when you received the

drugs and processed them?

A Yes, ma'am.
Q And, 1in fact, as you go through the rest of these,
August 9th, 11th, 13th, are the following dates,'9th,
11th, and 13th are the, the rest of the forms.

Were you present on those days---
A Yes, ma'am.
Q ---at work?

And were you processing evidence in the evidence room
in person?

A Yes, ma‘am.

-Q - -Okay. -And you -said -that you would keep the -forms in a

secure area where no one could access that.

Can you explain a little more about that?
A we have a, our evidence room is secure. It's like --
the public's not allowed. The officers are not allowed in.
They have the -- we bring them in and they can sign in by a
book that meets CALEA standards, and we have to stay with
them and --.
Q And who had keys to the evidence room?
A At that time probably officer Millwood, myself. I
don't know who the captain would of been. It would have

been the captain of the detective's division, technically
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he's over us, and the sheriff.

Q okay. Now, you testified that the forms were filled in
partially when they had been signed and notarized, is that
right?

A Yes, ma'am.

Q Wwhat additional information would be filled in on days
when you would receive evidence?

A The day I would receive evidence would be the pertinent
information about the case itself. An example would be this
oneéright here on this exhibit. I entered it -- as the
B.E.S.T. Bag came in I would enter the B.E.S.T. Bag number,

what date it came in, what officer obtained the B.E.S.T.

Bag; and, like I said, it 1ists the B.E.S.T. Bag as what we

receéived and on what date I received -it.
Q And, in fact, in most of these that information is -
handwritten, is that correct?
A Yes, ma'am.
Q . And is that in your handwriting?
A Yes, ma'am.
Q | okay. Now, just to touch on this probation that
Mr. wilkes has raised. I want to clarify.
You, you testified that it was involving disrespect
with a supervisor?
A | Yes, ma'am.

Q - okay. So, that, that supervisor -- that temporary
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Robert Rosenburg - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

probation had nothing to do with how you-handled evidence in
the evidence room?
A No, ma'am.

MS. WHITE: okay. That's all the questions I have at
this time, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Any other questions for this witness, Mr.
Wilkes?

MR. WILKES: Just a few if I may.

THE COURT: Yes, sir.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. WILKES:

Q Now, when you say you kept these forms in a secured
place, there's two stacks.of forms? - -
They're in my desk.

They're in your desk?

Mine is.

Okay.

Mine are.

where, where was Mrs. Millwood's?
I believe in her desk. |
okay. And those desks are?

In the evidence room.

Okay. Is it Tocked?

> O » O r»r O > o or O >

Not open to the public.

34




W 0 N O v hHh W N

N NN NN R ;
SO R IRNRSObeI&EGEELRESLG

Robert Rosenburg - Redirect examination
By Mr. wilkes

o0 » O P O

Are they Tocked?

The desk?

Yes.

sometimes. Not all the time.

Not all the time.

If I could ask you -- if I give you a highlighter, can

you highlight for me on Mr. Gibson's form, which I believe

is No. 1, Applicant's 1, can you highlight on that chain

document the signatures and the information that was already

on it before that day?

A
Q
A
Q
A
Q

" Can you do that for me?
!

! I mean this is Officer Millwood's.

okay.

- -I-mean I can. -I suppose.

Are you familiar with it?

 oh, yes.

i okay. Put -- how about the portion that you're aware

of?.

[ THE COURT: Now, Mr. wilkes, my understanding is that

the;person who would probably have filled that in was

Mrs.

Mi1lwood.
MR. WILKES: That's correct, Your Honor. Let me

follow-up with a relevant question.

| THE COURT: A1l right.

Mr. Rosenburg---
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Robert Rosenburg - Redirect examination
By Mr. wilkes

" THE COURT: So, you're gonna have to establish the
basis that he participated in the fi11ing out of them
cause--- ,

MR. WILKES: You're correct.

THE COURT: ---you've created the inference that---

MR. WILKES: That, that is my case.

THE COURT: oOkay.
Q  You don't have any idea of, of what's on that document,
do you?

You're not familiar with that document, Mr. Gibson's in
particular?
A Not his personal information. I'm familiar with the
document, the document.
Q A1l right. So, you're telling me that I really
couldn't have you highlight any‘of it because you, you can't
say what was on it that day? |
A I can say my signature was on there and Jane Millwood's
signature.
Q Highlight that for me then.

THE COURT: Al1l right.
Q And just do that on each of those documents that you

A Do I need to highlight her signature?
Q If you know that it was already on there you can.

(witness complies.)

36




NN NN R R R
SO U R oboNEHERLEKRKES

W 0 N OO T A W N

Robert Rosenburg - Redirect examination
By Mr. wilkes -

pone with that?

!

Q
A | (witness nods affirmatively.)
Q Thank you.

Now, you have not highlighted that portion involving

Mmr. Gibson's information---

A No, sir.

Q ---cause you have no way of knowing anything about
that?

A No, sir.

Q And yet your notary is on that pagé?
A ' Yes, sir.
Q Now, when you say you were present on October 15t,
are leach of you confined to that room all day long?
A No, sir.
Q So, is it possible that each of you may enter and exit
that room as necessary throughout the day?
A Yes, sir.

| MR. WILKES: That's all I have of this witness, Your
Honor. ‘

THE COURT: Any recross?

' MS. WHITE: Nothing, Your Honor. »

' THE COURT: You may step down, sir. Again will caution
youfnot to discuss your testimony with anyone.

 WITNESS: Yes, sir.

" THE COURT: Thank you.
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By Mr. wilkes

You may call your next witness, Mr. wilkes.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

we would call Mrs. Jane Millwood at this time.
THE COURT: Yes, he should leave the courtroom.

(Pause.)
THE COURT: A1l right. Now, Mr. wilkes, call your next

witness.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

we'll call Mrs. Jane Millwood.

THE COURT: A1l right. The bailiff will get her.

Mrs. Millwood, come forward please. Right over here to
my left to be sworn. |

JANE MILLWOOD, having been first duly

sworn, testified as follows:

THE COURT: Have a seat please. And, ma'am, once
you're seéted, state your name.

WITNESS: Jane Millwood.

THE COURT: A1l right. Mr. wilkes, your witness.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor. A

THE COURT: Yes, sir.
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WILKES:
Q  Mrs. Mill, Millwood, where do you work?
A I'm not employed. I'm just a homemaker.

Q were you employed with the Spartanburg County Sheriff's
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office in 20047

A Yes, sir, I was.

Q what was your capacity there?

A : Evidence officer.

Q ' And as the evidence officer what did you do?

A . well, we picked up drugs and evidence from the drop
box} what we called a drop box; which is, primarily was a
mailbox that was converted to make it into a drop box, and
a1so I, excuse me, I picked up evidence, whether it be drugs
or whatever, from a little cabinet that was in the I.D.
Division at that time.

Q That would be when it comes back from forensics?

A @ No, this was Tike in the mornings when or during the
night when officers would bring evidence in --

Q ! Uh-huh. (AFfirmative).

A -- they would Tleave it in there, and, and then I would
or gither officer Rosenburg would go in there in the -
morﬁings and pick it up, take it back to our office, log it
1nté the computer, do the paperwork, whatever, and then
place it wherever it needed to be, whether it be---

Q ' Okay.

A ' ---drugs or other evidence.

Q  okay. Now, when you would pick up items from the'drop

|
'

box, would there be more than one item in the drop box at

times?
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By Mr. wilkes

A Oh yes.
Q what is the purpose of filling out the paperwork when

you pick those items up and log themvin?

A well, it's to show who picked it up and who put it in
there, and then it may show -- it just shows the contents of
the bag or whatever it was in.

Q And would you agree that this is to keep all of the
evidence that you pick up from getting mixed up?

A Yes, sir.

1Q Now, when you -- part of the paperwork that you fill

out or I guess the essential paperwork you fill out would be
the Form C, is that correct?
A As well as I can recollect. It's been four years
now---
Q Yes, ma'am.
A ---and---
Q will you take a look at the thing, the pile of
documents on your right?

I believe that says Applicant's Exhibit No. 1.
| Do you recognize those?
A Okay. Bryan bDuncan brought it in and dropped the
container into the drop box, and then I would have picked it
up by the Form C.
Q Right.
A And then I just -- well, most of the time I typed mine
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Jane Millwood - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

andEI typed it up. He dropped it and I didn't -- he dropped
it in 9/30 and I picked it up on October the 15t of '04, and
it Was one sealed B.E.S.T. Bag, and on October, October the
15tiI put it in the drug vault---
Q - Uh-huh. (Affirmative).
A ---that we have.
Q - And when you put it in the drug vault, when it passes
thréugh your hands, the paperwork, the Form C that you fill
outigoes with it, correct?
A :'Yes, sir.
Q 1 A1l right. And if -- the Form C ensures the identity
of What you're transferring from the one box to the other
box?
A well, when -- this is a sealed B.E.S.T. Bag. See when
these officers Tike---
Q well, I understand.
A  ---Bryan---
Q | Let me ask that question again cause I'm asking, I'm
trying to ask a specific question, and if you need to
explain you, you can.

The paperwork is intended to go with the evidence from
one;p1ace to the other?
A i Yes, sir.
Q E And it identifies that evidence---

A Yes, sir.
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By Mr. Wilkes

Q ---correct?

A1l right. Now, are there -- do you see your name on
three different Form C's in Exhibit 17

The -- there's, there's three Form C's. There's a lot
of other papers too. But if you'll Took for the Form C's.
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, how many Form C's do you be1ieye you might deal
with in the course of a day, just a typical day?
A well, okay. I'm gonna say on a typical day it might of
been ten tb fifteen.-
Q A1l right. okay. And there could be higher days,
Tower days, but---

A - Yes, sir.

Q- ---but over the course of a week or a month or extended

to a year it would be a whole lot?
A Yes, sir.
Q would it be possible for you to remember any particular
evidence one from the other?

Could you distinguish one from the other six months
late without your paperwork?
A No, sir.
Q Okay. would your paperwork then be critical to your
testimony if you testified at trial to identify something?
A Yes, sir, cause I can't, if I don't have paperwork, I,

I don't know what I'm testifying to.

42




NONN N NN R R R

O 00 N O v H W N =

Jane Millwood - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Q  okay. Now, tell me the, the, the procedure that y'all
had;at the time, as I understahd it, was that Mr. Rosenburg
hadga set of forms photocopied, and you had a set of forms
phofocopied? |

A | Yes, sir.

Q f okay. And those forms, y'all might do those oncé a
yeaf and make a new fofm and have a stack?

A  well, not really. A Tittle bit more than once a year,

you| know, cause we didn't have that much room in our files

to-+-
Q f But you, you would make a big stack photocopies? .
1A Yes, sir.

Q i'okay. Those photocopies, tell, tell me what you would
put on those photocopies.

A - well, you couldn't put a whole lot if you were just --
it Qas just basically where you might -- it would just have
theJ the notary stamp---

Q uh-huh. (Affirmative).

A ---on it. But I meant, you know, no date filled in or
anything.
Q  Right.

| Are you saying that the notary, that the, that each
stack of photocopies would contain a signature of both you
and Mr. Rosenburg either as notary or recipient?

A | Yes, sir, we did it for each other.
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By Mr. wilkes

Q okay . Now, there were days when you might not be
present or he might not be present.

Is it possible that on a day that say Mr. Rosenburg was
not present that you would use one of the forms with his
notary already on it? |
A Yes, sir.

Q okay. Now, let me ask you this. Are there times
during the day when you would leave the evidence room for
any reason?

A Yes, sir, when I would go to the restroom or I went to
lTunch, but I still Tlocked it.

Q Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

The door was locked---

Right.

---and it had an alarm on it.

o P O >

Right.
And only you and Mr. Rosenburg and maybe a higher
officer would have access, correct?

Definitely you and Mr. Rosenburg?
A Yes, sir.
Q okay . _
A Cause I really -- I'11, I'11 have to testify to the
fact I honestly don't know if the major could get in back
there.

Q okay. Now, there's nothing keeping you, if, if mr.
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Jane Millwood - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Rosénburg had to go somewhere or you had to go somewhere and
you?re receiving evidence, there would be nothing to prevent
the?use of the form during that time, is there?

" In other words, during any particuTar day if you---
A | You mean someone else coming in? |
Q | No, no, no, I'm sorry. Let me, let me try again.

Let's say during an average day or any day Mr.

Rosénburg asked to, to go somewhere. He goes to lunch. He

goes to the bathroom. He goes on a mission for the sheriff
|

i

or whatever.
A | Right.

Q f If you're there, just like any other day that he might
be éone, is it possible that you would use one of your forms
andiprocess all that evidence as usual?

A E Yeah, if, if it's my day to collect it then I processed

|

it.

Q 1 okay. And he would go about his business and you're

doiﬁg your processing?
A f Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

| MR. WILKES: Okay. If I can have just one second,
judge.

: THE COURT: Yes, sir..

? MR. WILKES: Thank you.

|
(Pause.)

Q | If I can, can you please look at Exhibit No. 2, which I
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Jane Millwood - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

think is the smaller -- yes, ma'am, that one there without
the big clip. 3Just the one on top. Yes, ma'am.

Does that, does that say Exhibit 27

Let me see.

If I may approach, Your Honor?

THE COURT: You may.

MR. WILKES: Thank you.
Q I'm sorry. They had been separated. 1It's No. 3.

will you take a look at that document I laid down on
the left there, Applicant's No. 3, and tell me if you
recognize that to be your calendar from 2004, attendance
calendar. Your$ may be the first or second sheet. I'm not
sure which one. I think it says it on the top.
A I guess it's showing, you- know,-when- I-was off taking
vacation or---

Q Right.

1A I mean that's all I can testify to.

Q okay. well, if I, I told you that the major gave us
that, you, you wouldn't dispute that that would be your
calendar?
A No, sir.
Q If you'll Took in the back. There's some Form C's 1in
the back.

Will you take a Took at those briefly and see if you

can identify each of those as having your signature in one
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Jané Millwood - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

place or another?
A oh, I dropped it.
Q E oh, that's okay. You want me to get -- I'll get it for

youl

>

. Yeah, fhey's several pages with my Form C's, and then

|
%
Lo )
it starts with Robert.

|
Q | Yes, ma'am.
|

| Mrs. Millwood, if you -- would you, without having to
|

go through each one, would you agree that those documents,
somé of those with your signatures on them as notary public,
wouid be from days that you were on vacation or holidays and
notfpresent at the sheriff's office?

A | Probably so.

1Q ? okay. Now; just when I asked you you indicated that

theﬁe was a whole lot of these things that you deal with in,

in é week or a month overtime, that the volume is very big.

It was when, before I retired.
' Yes, ma'am.
t
{

" will you look at the middle one, the big pack there,

A
Q
and |just kind of flip through that.
| Over approximately a month or so, does that indicate
|
kind of the volume that you would have to deal with in

fi1ling out these Form C's?

well, now, this looks like it's running from not a

47
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Jane Mi1]wood - Direct examination
By Mr. wilkes

Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Some of it's in---

Q A couple, a couple of months.

whatever dates are on there, a couple of months or so?
A Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q But those, those are the forms, same forms that y'all
photocopied that y'all used?

A Yes, éir.

Q Ookay. And that would be representative of a pretty
short period of time, a few months time?

A Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q You deal with a lot of things?

A Yes, sir. .

MR. -‘WILKES: - Your Honor, at this time I would Tlike to
introduce the Exhibit -- those exhibits up here that I have
not offered, already had introduced. I think one or two
might be still for identification, 1 through 3, whichever
has not been, those documents.

THE COURT: Any objection? _

MS.'WHITE:' Just same objections to 2 and 3 involving
relevance, Your Honor.

THE COURT: A1l right. I'11l allow them in.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

(whereupon, App]icant‘s Exhibit Nos. 3 and 4 were

received into evidence at this time.)
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Jan? Millwood - Cross-examination
BY ws. white
i

Q@  Thank you, Mrs. Millwood. The attorney general will
i :

havg some -questions.
|

CROSS-EXAMINATION

!
BY MS. WHITE:
!

Q | Mrs. Millwood, I want to start off with a couple of
thiﬁgs. one of the first things you talked with, with
Mr.§w11kes was about picking up evidence from a, from a drop
box

A | Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q | where was the drop box located in relation to I guess
may&e where you worked or where the Sheriff's Office was?
A i As well as I can remember, I -- in the, what we
ref%rred to as the squad room. '

Q | okay. So, this wasn't -- you mentioned it was
essentially a former mailbox.

Yeah.

This wasn't out on the side of the road somewhere?

oh, no, no, no, no.

§ okay.

!

A
Q
A
Q
A ! No, it was just something they had converted and made

for 'us cause once you drop that package in there---

Q i Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

A { ---no one except someone that had a key could get it
out. | |

Q | And who had keys to the Tock, the drop box at that time

t
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

in 20047
A Myself and officer Rosenburg.
Q okay. Now, same question about the cabinet. You said
there was a cabinet maybe in the I.D. Division that you
got---
A Uh-huh. (Affirmative).
Q  ---evidence from.

How was that secured in that location?
A It -- we had the key to that too.
Q okay. And when you say we, that's you and Mr.
Rosenburg?
A Yes, sir.
Q okay.
A -. .Yes,.-ma'am.
Q Now, when you picked up evidence from there, you've
testified and we've gone through testimony that there were
forms that were pre-signed by you and pre-notarized by Mr.
Rosenburg.
A Yes. 4
Q what other information would you complete on those

forms when you processed the evidence?

A well -- okay. Just say, for instance, on a B.E.S.T.

Bag, what we referred to that would have like crack cocaine
or whatever, and the narcotic officer would put that down in

a plastic bag that had a control number on it, which is at
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By rs. white

thegtop of the page. And, so, when he brought it in, we
didh't have our hands on the actual drug, you know, or rocks
or @hatever. we didn't have our hands on them cause they
wer% in this plastic bag, and then that bag went down into
11k% a manila colored folder, and it had information on the
froﬁt of what was inside. Plus it had that same control
numﬁer on 1it. |

: And, éo, when I picked it up, then I had to match this
con¢r01 number up with what this officer had written, put my
For& C in there, but still 1 did not open that plastic bag.
That was a seal -- that's why I signed for like a sealed
B.EQS.T. Bag.
Q | Okay.

TA i_And then -- so, I filled in the, the date that I picked

|
it up and the, also the date that I would put it in our drug
| .
vault, and the only time it was -- when it was moved from
| .. .
theqe was when the technician would come and want to pick up

the?drugs to test them.
Q  okay. Now, on these, on the drugs, I know you talked

witﬁ Mr. wilkes about using the Form C and how the Form C
would go with the drugs and that helped you identify it.

A | Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q '! Were there other ways that the drugs were identified
oth%r than just your form that you could kind of Tink up

together?
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

I know you just testified as to the control number.
A other than -- nothing -- you know, everything was
sea]ed in that plastic bag. I made a 1abe1 and put on mine
and I typed it in and -- because I actually did more typing
than I did anything. Robert wrote his Tabels and put on
this glass bag. | |
Q when you say glass bag, you mean the bag -- is that the
B.E.S.T. Bag you're talking about?
A B.E.S.T. Bag.
okay.
I'm, I'm sorry.

No, that's fine. I just wanted to make sure we're---

> O > O

But other than that, and then putting all the

-| paperwork, every piece of-paperwork I filled out or Robert

filled out, I'm sorry, officer Rosenburg, we slid down in

that outer bag that I said looked 1ike a manila folder.

Q Okay.

A Now, also on it would be information that a narcotic
officér would write. Now, I didn't have to write on the
outside of this bag. only the narcotic officer that picked
it up did. |

Q okay.

A But that -- he got the control number there, and it
matched the 1ittle, the B.E.S.T. Bag on the inside. These

bags came 1ike this and I don't know where the bags came
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

from. I don't have any idea.
Q okay.
A unless they came from Columbia or, you know, prior to

us getting them.

Q okay. So, once you processed the evidence, did you

process the evidence at the same time as you completed the
form, the Form C that we're discussing?

A Yeah.

Q was that done at a different time?

A A1l of your -- all of'this paperwork and everything

that you were doing to it had to be processed all at one

timé. vou didn't walk off and leave it. You had to do it
at éne time, and, and I'm almost sure, as good as I can
remember, Robert did his basically the same way I did. -We
processed, processed our drug -- anything we p{cked up in
the!drug line we processed that first and got it out of the
off%ce, and then we did our other evidence that we had
picked up.
Q { okay. And the same thing, you said you processed the
evféence at the same time you filled in the form. You
menéioned a label that you put on the B.E.S.T. Bag.

[ when was that done?
A | When I finished, you know, looking at it and seeing
tha% everything was right. You had to kindly watch to see

tha& an officer that picked it up, that all his information

1
|
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. Wwhite

was on, on there right and also you had to look and see if
it, the Tittle seal that was on this glass bag or some.of
them called it a glassen, I called it a B.E.S.T. Bag, if a
seal was broken, we got on the phone right then and called
that officer and told him to come and pick it up cause we
;ou]d not handle it. we could not, you know, we didn't have
anything to do with it at all. '

Q So, you wouldn't process evidence that appeared to have
been tampered with? '

A No, sir.

Q okay. I want to just kind of touch base with you on or
talk with you a little bit about the Applicant's Exhibit 3,
which is the attendance calendar that Mr.---

A-- -Uh-huh. --(Affdirmative).

Q -—--Wilkes went over with you.

A Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q Now, they're groups.of forms in there where you're the
signature and Robert's the, the notary.

A Uh-huh. (Affirmative). |

Q And then times when Robert's the signatory and you're
the notary.

A Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q If you can, take a look at your attendance calendar for
me, and I don't know if that's the first one.

A That's Robert's. Let's see. oOkay.
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By IMs. white

Q E A1l right. And I'm just gonna read you a few dates
that are the forms that followed, and, if you could, these
are forms that are in that packet‘that you have signed as
the evidence technician. If you'll just tell if you were
woqking that day in the evidence room on October 16th, I
me%n, excuse me, August 16th.

| Yes.

Okay. August 18th?

Yes. '

How about August 26th?

i Yes. »
August 25th?

Yes.

-
1'The 2374 of August?
| Yes.

i The 24th of August?

|

Yes.

" The 20th of August?.
Yes.

And the 19th of August?

Yes.

o » O P O P O P O P O PP O r O »

so, did you ever complete any forms to go along with
the|evidence perhaps after a day of vacation you'd actually
come back and Robert had taken the evidence in and you

act¢a11y—-—
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

MR. WILKES: I object. That's a leading question.

MS. WHITE: I'm on cross-examination, Your Honor.

THE COURT: She's on cross-examination. I'11 allow her
to ask it. |
Q would there ever be any days when you would come in and
Robert would of taken evidence in and then you, the next
day, came in and filled the form in with your signature as
the person that received the evidence?
A okay. Maybe I'm not -- are you saying he got the
evidence out of the Tockers and the drop box?
Q so maybe on a Monday you were on vacation.
A uh-huh. (Affirmative). |
Q Robert came in, got the evidence, but you came in on
Tuesday, filled in the form---

MR. WILKES: I---
Q ---and processed it.

MR. WILKES: Your Honor, I object. Cross or not cross,
that's.not a question. That's a narrative.

THE COURT: well, she never finished. So, I'm gonna
allow her to finish her statement.

MS. WHITE: I'm trying to clarify for her the way I was
trying to ask the question.
Q would there ever be anytime when you would fill 1in
these forms when you were not the one who received the

evidence from the drop box or the cabinet as the evidence
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

cusLodian?

A Excuse me. If, if I'm understanding it, I, I would not
fi]% out anything if, if I didn't pick it up, you know. I
mean I, I feel like my writing, and as I say, I typed just
about everything I did in there cause we got so tired of
wrifing, you know. I just -- my hand wouldn't hold out to
it.

Q 1 A1l right. And in regards to that, you said your hand,
it Was just, it was just tired and that's why you typed a
1otiof information?

A . Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

! But are you asking me would I finish a job 1like maybe I
jus{ Teft it on Monday and came back and finished it on
Tuesday?
was' that what---

Q No, I was asking if you would of ever signed a,
completed a form, one of these Form C's---

A uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q ---if you were not the person who had actually received

the |evidence---

A No.

---from the Tocker?
i NO.
MS. WHITE: Okay. One moment please, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Yes, ma'am.
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

(Pause.)
Q A1l right. Now, I want to ask you just real quick
about Bobby's Gibson's case.

Do you recall testifying in this case?
A No, I don't.
Q And have you had a chance to review the transcript of
your testimony from the case?
A I looked over it some yesterday when I was here.
Q And did that help refresh your memory at all as to
the---

No, to be honest it didn't.

And you've testified a lot of times in Court---

Yes.

That's what I was fixing to say.

Yeah.

A

Q

A
) -——involving evidence, is that right?
A

Q

A

I've testified so many times that it didn't -- one, one
name didn't stand out anymore than another one. |
Q How many years did you work as an evidence custodian
for the Sheriff's office?
A Thirteeh and I, I was an officer for 25 years.
Q okay. Now, when you testified in any case, Mr.
Gibson's or not, did you testify truthfu11y and honestly?
A Yes, I did.

Q And you testified as to your process and, and how YOu
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Jane Millwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. Wwhite

!

|

handled or processed the drugs or any evidence as required?
A Yes, I did.

Q ! Okay. And, and just to fo11ow4up, you said_you
reviewed your testimony; you didn't remember it, but you did
note that you testified in Mr. Gibson's trial as to the
chajn of custody?

A Yes.
Q okay. oOkay. In regards to these forms, just one final

queftioh, the forms that'were already filled out with the
signature, the notary, the stack of forms that were.
photocopied, where did you keep those?

A 1 well, I kept them -- I don't remember. I had a file

cabinet behind me. But I believe mine was kept -- I think

{we-both -- now, here again, I'm having to think back. It's

been a lot, a lot's happened in four years. 1In a file right
here beside of us because most of our personal things stayed-
right where we could have access to them. You know, no one
else could get to them and---

And this is in 1like a file cabinet or---

Yeah.

| ---or a drawer or something? )

on, on our desk. oOur desk---

uh-huh. (Affirmative).

---had drawers 1in them.

o » o » O r L

okay. And did you keep yours together with Robert's?
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Jane Mi1lwood - Cross-examination
By Ms. white

‘A No, hu huh. (Negative).

Okay.
He kept his. I kept mine.
MS. WHITE: Okay. That's all the questions I have at

| this time, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Re, redirect.
MR. WILKES: I believe one, Your Honor.
THE COURT: Yes, sir.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WILKES:

Q Mrs. Millwood, you had been asked a question and your,

your response was you, part of your fi1ling out your
paperwork and your job was to make sure everything was right
if the officer put all the information on the documents that
you were receiving, correct?
A (Wwitness nods affirmatively.)
Q will you Took at Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 please.
It's the one on the far right of you. Yes, ma'am.

Will you flip through that and Took at the Form.B
that's got Demetric Glen's signature on it?

Do you see that? ‘
A Maybe I need to go back a Tittle bit. oOkay. I see
Form B.
Q Is that the form that you received -- that's the

paperwork you're talking about as receiving it, and checking
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Jane Millwood - Redirect examination
By Mr. Wilkes

it imaking sure it's right?

Is the Form B the form you were talking about 1in
geAera1 as far as checking?

It comes in with the evidence.

A uh-huh. (Affirmative.)

. And making sure it, it matches, you know, what he --.
Q Yes, ma'am.

And you do that by the control number?

A Yes, sir.

That form does not have a control number, does it?
No, sir. Wwait a minute. Let's see. No, sir, it
doesn't.

Q And the control number is the identifier for the
evidence coming in---.

A Uh-huh. (Affirmative).

Q ---is that correct?

Thank you. No further questions.

MS. WHITE: Just one briefly, Your Honor.

} THE COURT: Yes, ma'am.
RECROSS EXAMINATION

l
BY MS. WHITE:

Q when you received the B.E.S.T. bags or the evidence

that you're talking about with these forms, is there any
identification on the actual bag or the evidence itself from

the| officer?
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Jane Millwood - Recross examination
By Ms. white

A okay. - The actual B.E.S.T. Bag is inside -- the
B.E.S.T. Bag is inside of a manila 1ike envelope that has
the control number on both 6f them. .

Q okay. And do the officers initial anything on the

B.E.S.T. bags on the forms, I mean, excuse me, on the, the

‘manila envelopes or do you recall that or---

A No, I'm gonna have to say I can't remember.
Q okay. A1l right. Thank you, mrs. Millwood.

MR. WILKES: No further questions.

THE COURT: You may step down, ma'am.

Applicant may call its next witness.

MR. WILKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

MS. WHITE: Your Honor, does Mrs. Millwood need to go
back outside now at this point or---

THE COURT: It was your motion.

Do you wish for her to be sequestered outside?

MR. WILKES: It would -- well, we've got one —
Mr. Rosenburg's outside. So, I guess it would be more

appropriate.

THE COURT: Wwell, I can instruct her not to discuss her

| testimony.

MR. WILKES: well, that would be fine.
THE COURT: Ma'am, if you'll step outside. Do not
discuss your testimony with anyone while you're outside.

Thank you very much.
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